                                North Bondi Precinct Minutes

                                                   North Bondi Precinct Annual General Meeting 
                                                                 Minutes of the 27th April 2005
                                                                                    held at
                                                                              7 Warners Ave
                                                                                from 7.30pm


1. Present : Peter Quartly [Chairman], Cl Sally Betts, , Cr Tony Kay, Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council]
and 17 residents, as per the attached attendance sheet [although noting two members did not 
sign the attendance sheet].

Due to the Bowling Club refusing the Committee entry, the group accepted Mrs. Glazer’s
kind offer to convene the meeting at her home.

2. Apologies
, Cr Joy Clayton & Caroline Cass.

3. Absent
Cl George Newhouse.

4. Minutes
The February minutes were adopted as a true record.

5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
Cl. Tony Kay. provided an update on the matter & that a detailed plan had been adopted &
will be going on display for 28 days next week.
Council now has funds totaling $390,000 to do the work with.
Once Council review and accept they then will review the landscaping. [ie lighting, seating &
trees etc]
It should be implemented early next year, with a target completion date of March 2006 and 
 no later than June 2006.

Resolved a Sub-Committee be formed to solicit submissions & to review the detailed 
plan.
Gerard Wilkinson [Chairman], Katherine Alam [member and Maurice Forbes agreed
to assist & they were given the authority to co-opt personnel as they saw fit.

Resolved Council look at alternative plants that are drought resistant and need little
maintenance.

Resolved the planting cover the whole of the existing area.

b] Mitchell Street bus shelters
The graffiti at the O’Donnell St stop is has been removed, as has the shelter.
Nicole advised the structure was going to be replaced with a new Council shelter later 
this week.

c] Dover Heights Secondary College Development
It was advised the development was rolling along & the current area of discussion is where
parents should drop off their children. Hardy Street is not an option.
Pedestrian safety is a priority.

d] Beach Volleyball
No Developments.
A motion was put & lost 3/2 that we ask Council to reconsider the matter.
The Chairman expressed his disappointment at so many not voting one way or the other.

e] Waverley Transport Policy & reduced public transport service
. A copy of our original letter was resent.
Nicole provided a response [which had not been sent to the Chairman].
It was resolved that the Chairman again write to Council explaining our position, as they have
not got the point of same [ie that cars for staff should be limited to work hours as required & 
the Mayor & any other elected official should use public transport.

f] Barracluff Park & Alcohol Free sign
Still has not been provided.
The matter has again been raised with Council.

g] St. Anne's Church
Cl Kay advised submissions made to the Councils Heritage Officer are being reviewed & appropriate responses completed for Councils consideration.
Once this is done Council will review the matter.

h] Character study of North Bondi
No Developments.
Advised it is no longer on Councils agenda. The only one done was Dover Heights.

Resolved we again ask that Council give consideration to doing one.

i] Blair Street Communications dish on building
Nicole advised that the information sort was provided to the member who had raised the issue.

j] Murriverie Road & speeding
We still have not heard anything.
Our new liaison officer advised she would take the matter up on our behalf.

k] 355 Committees & Precincts [public liability coverage for officers]
In the light of Councils advices that they will not provide protection to Precinct Officers carrying out their duties, the matter was lapsed with regret.

l] New bins
The bins have been delivered.
The Chairman only received one query & this was taken up with Council.
The old bins will be removed and recycled.
Mrs. Glazer advised she has still some numbers from the Neighbourhood Watch group that she is happy to give out to number the bins.
The Councilor’s present did not see that same was a problem.
Maurice Forbes, spoke on Councils attitude to residents.
Refer to General Business item No. 9.2.

m] Posters who is responsible for prosecuting
The question has not been answered why Bondi Pavilion was using posters & if Council can prosecute.
It was asked that a copy of the act be provided to clarify the situation.
It was advised the whole area has had posters pasted up. Cl Sally Betts will look into.

n] 75 Blair Street the DCC has been deferred [8/04]
No developments to our knowledge.

o] Hugh Bamford oval gates not being locked
It would seem to be a continuing problem.

p] Hugh Bamford Oval & dogs
No developments.

q] Hugh Bamford Oval & backpackers
No developments.

r] Barracluff Park & playground
No developments.

s] Seven Ways & sponsorship from corporate body’s
No developments.

t] Bondi Beach & shower pipe damage in front of Bondi Surf Club
No developments.

u] number of Seven Ways problems
Gerard advised he has not proceeded with same.
Resolved the matter lapse.

v] Hardy Street speed restrictions
Advised will not be resolved until after the renovations to the school are complete.

w] DA application for the Bondi Motel cnr Campbell Pde & Roscoe St
The developer has submitted a revised BA which is smaller in size.
The proposed will be re advertised.

x] Top of OSH Rd between Owen & Roe Streets
Has been removed.

6 Reports

6.1 Chairman

6.1.1 Report
Verbal report given

6.1.2   RIAMP [Waterboard]
The Chairman advised:-
The first stage has been completed.
Work will continue until 2007, however, much of it will not be noticeable.
Their work hours are 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday
7am to 1pm Saturday.
Hugh Bamford oval will be fully restored.

6.1.3 Bus stops at Cnr Murriverie Rd/Hardy St & Mitchell St/O’Donnell St
Both have new concrete blocks away from where the drop off zone is.
To be followed up with Cl Tony Kay.

6.1.4 Waverley Together
Advised had nominated, as had Gerard.
[ Cl Betts indicated such nomination should be endorsed in the next week.
Spoke above the community meetings & the importance of the community attending.
Felt it was strange the first one for Bondi will be held at the Bronte RSL Club. 

6.2 Traffic Co-ordinator 

6.2.1 Provided an extract from the Mayoral Minute – School Transportation
Copy attached. 
Gerard will obtain further details.

6.2.2 

6.3 DA Co-ordinator
Nil.

6.4 Police
Fiona O’Brien Crime Prevention Officer attended and gave a history of her time in the force and what was happening in our area.


6.4.1 Barracluff park
Indicated she would ask for the area to be patrolled during night on Fridays and Saturdays.

6.4.2 Murriverie Road
advised she will chase up on our behalf.

6.5 Cl Betts
Nil.

6.6 Cl Kay

6.6.1 Mitchell St & Hardy St intersection
Report tabled re improving the traffic and pedestrian flows.

Resolved it be indorsed in principle.

6.7 Precinct Co-ordinator
Nil.

7 Election of Office bearers.

7.1              CHAIRMAN :                    Peter Quartly
                  SECRETARY:                   Peter Quartly
                 TRAFFIC CO-ORDINATOR: Gerard Wilkinson
                 DA CO-ORDINATOR:          Caroline Cass
                 COMMITTEEMAN:              No nominations
              COMBINED PRECINCT DELEGATES:  CHAIRMAN
 

SECRETARY [due to holding both positions the next elected member becomes our second delegate]
Caroline Cass
Gerald Wilkinson

8 Correspondence
Tabled

9 General Business

9.1 NEXT MEETING
Resolved it be brought forward one week, due to the Chairman being overseas from the 24th June.

9.2 NOTICE OF MOTION
The following motion for discussion was provided by member Mr. Maurice Forbes:- 
In Council Programmes directly affecting some 65,000 residents, this Precinct, in Council’s new Waste collection system, regrets that only a very small number were consulted prior to adoption of the new and changed system by Council in May last year. All residents have recently been circularised by Council and real and effective consultation would have been achieved if such circulars had been issued, in brief terms, inviting responses from residents at least one month before the official adoption of the new policy. In the result, Council’s actual prior consultation amounted to a token engagement of the public affected. 

9.3 VOTE OF THANKS
A vote of thanks was carried to Mrs. Glazer for her assistance in allowing us to use her home for the meeting.

9.4 SYDNEY BUSES QUESTIONNAIRE
Was tabled & we were advised we could add an addendum if we so desired.

Meeting Closed 8.45pm

Next meeting 1.30 p.m. Sunday 19th June 2005 Uniting Church Hall cnr Warners Ave & Niblick St..





Chairman
29/06/2005

 

 



This page maintained by Waverley Council Community Liaison Co-ordinator (Ext.8139)
last updated 10 July 2006.

[image: image1.png]© 2001- 2009 WAVERLEY COUNCIL




